
















of travel for medical reasons, please refer to the relevant page in the claims manual.  
 

How do I reimburse overseas medical providers? 
Please refer to this section of the claims manual. 
 

What do I do if I receive a request from an employee for medicinal cannabis?  
Medicinal cannabis is regarded by Comcare as a new or emerging treatment.​​​​​​​ All requests for medicinal cannabis must be
referred to the Clinical Panel for review, to assist with appropriate and consistent decision making. For further guidance
see the page Clinical panel review (note: when reviewing requests for medicinal cannabis, the Clinical Panel applies the
guidance recommended by the Department of Health and Therapeutic Goods Administration). 
 

What is the process to reject medical treatment? 
Please follow the procedure listed in the claims manual to determine liability for medical treatment.  
 

Where can I locate the medical services claim form? 
The medical services claim form can be found on the Comcare external website. 
 

How do I book accommodation for medical treatment? 
Comcare uses QBT (‘CMT’) online booking tool for work-related travel, accommodation, flights, and car hire. The portal
allows users to book air travel and accommodation and is the preferred booking method as it is the most efficient way to
book and manage travel. For further information on accessing the portal and approval criteria for travel, please refer to
the relevant page in the claims manual.  
 

Where do I locate allied health service rates? 
Allied health service rates are located on Comcare’s external website. For information on ‘Appropriate costs’ please refer to
the relevant page in the claims manual.  
 

What is the Clinical Panel review process? 
The Clinical Panel provides advice to Claims and Injury Managers by conducting clinical reviews to help ensure employees
receive the most appropriate treatment for their injury or illness. For information on the Clinical Panel review process and
procedure to refer a claim to the Clinical Panel, please refer to the claims manual.  
 



What is the difference between hourly and weekly rates for home help?  
The rate for the maximum statutory weekly limit is updated on 1 July each year and displayed on Comcare’s website
here.  
Comcare’s current recommended hourly rate for household services can found in the Section 29 – household help – 756
letter or under the 'View Service Item' in Pracsys, which is updated each year. However, the recommended hourly rate is
not a set limit or a statutory rate. It is an indicative rate which represents the average hourly rate for services, factoring in
the weekly statutory limits and market conditions. Comcare can approve invoices above the hourly rate, provided they
amount to less than the statutory weekly limit, and provided that we find the proposed rate to be ‘reasonable’. You need
to discuss any changes to the recommended hourly rate with your Assistant Director before approving them. 




